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RESPONSE TO QUESTION ON NOTICE  

Questions on Notice Paper No 6 
Friday, 09 May 2025 

Question No. 362 
 

Ms Tara Cheyne MLA – The answer to the Member’s questions are as follows: 

1. The authorisation for the closure of the westbound lane of Elouera Street, Between Mort Street 
and Northbourne Avenue has been issued for the period Monday 23 September 2024 to Friday 
11 December 2026.   

2. The lane has been closed to provide safe construction access for the redevelopment of Braddon 
Section 19, Block 1 (90 Northbourne Avenue).  

3. Yes.  
4. Traffic conditions are monitored by the Roads ACT Traffic Management Centre and compliance 

inspections, of active Temporary Traffic Management Road and path closures, are undertaken 
by appropriately qualified field staff.  

5. There are no specific requirements for measures to minimise the construction period.  

 

MR CAIN: To ask the Minister for City and Government Services —  

1. Given that Elouera Street in Braddon, between Mort St and Northbourne Avenue, has been 
closed for a number of months, when was this lane first closed and when is it due to re-open. 

2. Why is the lane, referred to in part (1), closed. 
3. If the lane is closed for a development, is the developer required to pay monetary compensation 

for the lane closure given the impact on the wider community. 
4. Is the Government measuring the impact on traffic in the Braddon area of this lane closure. 
5. Is the developer required to work weekends or out of hours to minimise the time the community 

is impacted by the lane closure. 
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